KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held 15 September 2010

in The Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal







PRESENT:		Diane Horner (in the Chair), S. Maslaczyk, L. Hodgson, 


A. & S. 	Braithwaite, P. Horner, D. Bertsson, J. Knight.





IN ATTENDANCE:	PC A. Beard, PCSO M. Boak, Cllr. G. Cook, C. Henderson (part).





WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and received apologies for absence in respect of L. Huxley, J. Dawson, B. Jameson, M. Mason, J. Yates and T. Braithwaite. 





GUEST SPEAKER		


In Carl Glyn’s absence, the Chair introduced Colin Henderson, Vice-Chair of the South Lakeland Credit Union Study Group (SLCUSG), who addressed the meeting regarding plans to establish a Credit Union (CU) in South Lakeland. 


Colin gave details of what a CU was and was not and reported that they were the main method of obtaining loans in the USA; however, the enterprise was much smaller in the UK.


He emphasised that CUs were not owned by shareholders or financiers but by their members, similarly to the former mutual building societies and they operated on the principle of establishing a savings record in the scheme prior to being able to borrow funds i.e. they were a savings and loans club.


Colin spoke of the present economic crisis caused by the banks and assured the meeting that CUs were an ethical alternative guaranteed by the Financial Services Authority (FSA); however, the procedure to register a CU with the FSA was very onerous and time consuming, hence it being envisaged that there would be up to 2 years’ work by the SLCUSG before the South Lakeland CU (SLCU) was operational.


Since its formation last April, the SLCUSG, which had the support of both CCC and SLDC, had defined its Common Bond area as being S. Lakeland; agreed its Constitution; registered with ABCUL; launched a website; begun work on a Business Plan; visited other CUs in the Country to gain information; and discussed future operational methods e.g. using one-stop shops and/or online banking. The next steps would be to secure Pledges of Support from residents and businesses prepared to save in the future scheme in order to demonstrate viability to the FSA with the aim of them approving the launch of the SLCU in 2012.  


Colin encouraged anyone who would like to help establish a SLCU to join the Study Group, which was open to all to join, with most meetings being held in Kendal, before answering the following questions from the meeting.





Q. (JK)	Why did the Barrow CU go out of business?


A.	Colin was unsure but considered that if a CU was set up and run correctly, it should survive and become self-sufficient within a couple of years. Further, CUs needed to have their Annual Accounts audited and adequate insurance, with all monies held being guaranteed by the FSA.





Q. (SM)	What was the level of demand for CU loans in S. Lakeland?


A.	Colin said that this information was currently being collated.





Q. (DH)	Was it possible to borrow money without saving first?


A.	Colin considered that this may be possible; however, it was preferential to be able to demonstrate a record of saving and therefore more commitment to pay back a loan which was, in effect, money borrowed from fellow friends and neighbours in the CU.





Q. (AB)	Were loans paid direct to the applicant or to the retailer / business? 


A.	Colin said that loans were paid direct to the applicant.





Q. (JK)	Could savings be withdrawn without penalty?


A.	Yes.





In conclusion, Colin said that CU members were paid dividends of approximately 3 - 4% on their savings, which was a more attractive rate of interest than that paid by High Street banks, and that there were low levels of default on CU loan payments.





Geoff reported that CCC had provided both funding and Officer support to the SLCUSG, as it considered the key to addressing the issue of door-to-door loan sharks was by making CU facilities more widely available, especially as the Government were not proposing to control doorstep lending. He said that the Kirkland Ward was the most financially-challenged in the District and therefore its residents had the greatest need of a CU loan that had a far lower interest rate at 11 - 12%.





Before leaving the meeting, Colin distributed leaflets giving details of the SLCUSG and urged everyone to pledge their support via the website:-   � HYPERLINK "http://www.southlakelandcu.btck.co.uk" ��www.southlakelandcu.btck.co.uk�





MINUTES OF LAST AGM


The minutes of the AGM held 9 September 2009 were agreed as a correct record.





MATTERS ARISING:	None.





REPORTS:


Chair


The Chair gave the following her report in respect of the year 2009/10. 


“Although continuing to be very active and working hard with our partner organisations and representatives, the last KRA year hasn’t gone by without its share of problems and setbacks. However, we have risen to these challenges and there are now some tremendous achievements 


to report.


Road safety has remained a priority, with School Safety Zones being provided to both the Greengate Lane and Gillinggate entrances of Ghyllside School and a box junction installed at the Glebe Road exit onto Milnthorpe Road, both of which featured in our Community Travel Plan initiated by County Cllr Geoff Cook. 


Some 12 months after our Slow Down - Children Playing signs had to be removed, working with District Cllr Julie Dawson, Kendal Town Cllr Brendan Jameson, Geoff Cook and South Lakes Housing, agreement has finally been reached with CCC Highways as to where new ones can be erected at the Gillinggrove and Glebe Road entrances and the latter one is already in situ on a garden wall with the kind permission of the owner.


We successfully applied to be one of the first areas to have CCC’s new Watch Out, Children About posters erected in various locations around the estate but unfortunately these are only permitted for 6 weeks in any 12 months, so it will be at least 12 March 2011 before these posters can be displayed here again.


In the meantime, we continue to press for more posters and signs on a permanent basis as children’s safety is a top priority and, with this in mind, Geoff Cook has followed up our continued efforts to have the estate made a 20mph Zone by asking the County Council to review their current policy in light of Government guidelines now stating that extensive traffic calming is no longer a qualifying requirement.


The current financial year will also see road safety improvements made to Echo Barn Hill, which KRA agreed was the best use of the £22,500 highways funding secured by Geoff; and he is also arranging a meeting with Julie, Brendan, ourselves and Highways Engineers to discuss other ways of reducing traffic speeds and rat-running on the estate.


Geoff also arranged the provision of additional lighting in the lane next to Ghyllside School, making it much safer for pedestrians on dark nights, and a new grit bin on Well Ings. 


Youth facilities and activities remain our top priority and the Spider Park recreational area has now been included in the Designated Public Places Order, making it an offence to drink alcohol there.


Disappointingly, the grass cutting contractors have mown down most of the trees planted by BTCV around the new perimeter fence but SLDC will be making sure that the contractors pay for replacement of these trees this Winter. 


Our door-to-door consultation showed that 90% of households in proximity to the recreational area were in favour of extending the MUGA to full size and we shall hopefully be progressing this during the ensuing year, after we have seen our greatest achievement by far completed.


To date, we’ve secured £111,500 from funders and another £1500 through various fundraising events towards developing The Adventure; and, following our successful Stage 1 application to the Big Lottery Community Spaces fund, have submitted the Stage 2 application for £49,999. We’ll know by mid-October if this has been granted, which would then give us a total of £163,000 and enough to complete the transformation of the recreational area into a Community Park with state-of-the-art play equipment to suit all age ranges, seating, paths, fencing, gates and landscaping.


In the meantime, our contractor will be starting back on site on 20 September and finishing Phase 1, after a six-month hold-up over the revised planning application.      


And finally, we have recently found the time to embark on 2 new initiatives - No Cold Calling Zones and Social Events for our older residents.


Therefore, on reflection, it’s been a fantastic year in the life of Kirkbarrow Residents’ Association and it’s all down to teamwork, which leads me to thank all those involved for their action and help, namely:-  


my fellow Committee Members;


our local Councillors - Geoff, Julie and Brendan; 


and representatives of our partner organisations:  


Andy and Martin - our Community Police;  Lyn - Young Cumbria;  Jason - CCC Neighbourhood Development; Lynne and John - South Lakes Housing;  Mark and Kevin - Ghyllside School;  


and last, but by no means least, Kirkbarrow Residents themselves, especially the young people.”





At the conclusion of her report, Geoff proposed a Vote of Thanks to Diane for her hard work during the year.


 


Community Police


Andy reported that other estates weren’t achieving anywhere near what was being accomplished on Kirkbarrow, which he considered was due to Diane’s drive.


He referred to upcoming changes in the Public Sector, which would undoubtedly affect Policing in Kendal and said that the outcome of future plans and staffing levels should be known by 20 October 2010.


Reporting on the preceding year, Andy said that there had been 8 convictions regarding drugs, 2 of which had links to the estate, that had resulted in a total of 40 years’ imprisonment and had a positive effect on the estate by there no longer being distractive behaviour from these sources to interfere with other Police work. He continued that there had also been several successful drugs raids on the estate, resulting in a resident of Well Ings being evicted by their private landlord and the Police were targeting younger people to warn against drugs as there had been several incidents of 14 and 15 year-olds smoking cannabis. Andy emphasised the importance of residents reporting suspicious behaviour to the Police as recent information regarding a van on Kirkbarrow had revealed 6 people selling and using drugs therein.


Incidents of alcohol misuse had been less frequent, Andy said, especially since the Brockbeck Recreational Area had been included in the DPPO earlier this year, which meant that alcohol could now also be confiscated from adults there, with them being reported and prosecuted if they refused to stop. With regard to under-18s, parents were being asked to monitor their children as changes in legislation had resulted in the Police now being able to prosecute if a young person was found with alcohol 3 times in 12 months. Again, the Police needed information from residents as to where the young people were hiding their alcohol.   


Calls for service had reduced over the year as a result of both the Adventure development and the DPPO at Brockbeck, Andy continued, and a lot of other work was being done on the estate by other Police departments that residents were probably unaware of e.g. addressing the rat-running and speeding traffic on Well Ings, with offenders being escorted to a car park and being shown videos of traffic accidents caused by driving anti-socially and given lessons on improving their driving.


At the conclusion of his report, Andy and Martin answered the following questions from the meeting.





Q. (SM)	Did under-age drinking remain a problem as he had noticed several young people outside Bargain Booze asking adults to buy alcohol for them?


A.	Being aware of this problem, Bargain Booze had been working with the Police and were taking steps to safeguard against it.





Q. (JK)	What penalties for unlawful behaviour could be imposed on children and young people?


A.	Initially, offenders were warned and parents informed but if the same offence was committed three times, the child/young person would be prosecuted and fined by the Court, with payment being enforced on the parent(s).





Q. (PH)	Had development of the Adventure resulted in an increase in under-age drinking and noisy behaviour there, as had been alleged by adjacent residents of Vicarage Drive?


A.	There had been no more calls for service in this regard than before the development.





Q. (AB)	Are adults allowed to drink alcohol on the streets outside their own homes?


A.	Yes, provided that this did not result in rowdy/nuisance behaviour.





Q. (SM)	Does addressing low-level crime through the Neighbourhood Policing initiative have an impact on higher-level crime?


A.	It has a very positive impact as the Community Police were actively present on the estate.





Geoff suggested that if there was a proposed decrease in Community Policing on Kirkbarrow as a result of the impending budget cuts, KRA should register its objections, which was agreed by the meeting


 


Young Cumbria				)


Connexions				)	No reports


CCC Neighbourhood Development	)	submitted.


South Lakes Housing			)


Ghyllside School			)





Councillors


Geoff said that most of the County Council issues addressed during the year had been included in the Chair’s Report but gave the following update.


He was concerned that, due to budget cuts, the £22,500 earmarked previously for road safety improvements to Echo Barn Hill may be allocated elsewhere if a definitive scheme proposal wasn’t agreed and submitted soon. To this end, Jason Yates would be arranging the meeting with Highways Engineers, local Councillors and KRA Rep’s. as a matter of urgency.


Also, his proposal to introduce a 20mph speed limit on residential roads may not succeed as there had apparently been different interpretations of the relevant Government legislation in different areas of the Country; however, he had sought clarification tin this regard.


Geoff reported that CCC had become more involved with community issues, including through the Fire Service, and were supporting the SLCUSG, together with young and older people’s services.


At the conclusion of his report, Geoff answered the following questions from the meeting.





Q. (SM)	Had CCC any ideas as to how to improve traffic flow and congestion on Milnthorpe Road, which had a detrimental effect on Glebe Road? 


A.	Any new developments would overload an already over-stretched traffic system and therefore improvements to ease congestion would be sought through Planning gains.





Andy asked whether No Cycling Signs could be erected on the footpath between Vicars Garth and Vicarage Drive as there had been reports of cyclists being a danger to pedestrians there, caused by the blind corners on the path. Geoff agreed to investigate the designation and enforcement responsibility of the footpath.





ADOPTION OF ANNUAL AUDITED ACCOUNTS 


Having been successfully audited by John Hutchinson, Kendal Town Council Treasurer, the Annual Accounts 2009/10 were presented and subsequently adopted.





AMENDMENTS TO THE CONSTITUTION


The Chair reported that the following changes to the Constitution had had to be made during the year in order to satisfy the requirements of two of our funders and sought ratification of same, which was agreed. 





New Finance Item (f):		


“Individual members and officers of the Association will not be personally and severally liable for the debts of the Association.”





Change to Dissolution Item (c):	From:


“After the payment of outstanding liabilities, remaining funds and possessions will be disposed of according to the wishes of the meeting.”


						To:


“After the payment of outstanding liabilities, remaining funds and possessions will be transferred to another suitable charitable group agreed by the meeting.”


 


ELECTION OF OFFICERS:


The following Officers were proposed, seconded and subsequently elected unopposed:


Chair			-	Diane Horner 


Vice-Chair			-	Stefan Maslaczyk


Secretary			-	In the absence of any other nominations, it was 


agreed that Diane Horner would continue the dual role of Chair/Secretary.


Minutes Secretary	-	Vacant


Treasurer			-	Martin Mason





ELECTION OF COMMITTEE


It was agreed that Ann Braithwaite, Steven Braithwaite, Terry Braithwaite, Peter Horner, 


Linda Slater, David Bertsson, Jules Knight, Malcolm Conway and Liz Hodgson, together with the above Officers, would form the Committee 2010/11.





QUESTION & ANSWER SESSION:	There were no further questions raised.





DATES OF MEETINGS 2010/11


The next Committee Meeting would be held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 3 November 2010 in the Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, with the dates of subsequent meetings being arranged and notified as soon as possible. It was agreed to explore the possibility of hosting a daytime Open Meeting on a Saturday.





ANY OTHER BUSINESS


No Cold calling Zones


Stef reported that he had been given a lot of useful information by Trading Standards, who were also able to provide help with establishing such schemes on the estate, including providing signs and leaflets advising of the Zone(s) at a cost of £50, to be funded by KRA. He said that suitable areas had firstly to be identified and a high proportion of residents in those areas needed to support such a scheme before it would be considered. 


It was agreed to include this item on the Agenda of the next Committee Meeting to allow further discussion of the matter.





Litter Pick


In response to a question from Ann, the Chair said that Julie Dawson was to advise the date of the next Litter Pick when she had been informed of her work rota. 








The meeting closed at 9pm
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